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CSEA / RUSD NEGOTIATIONS  
JOINT COMMUNICATION 
 
UPDATE #5  
DATE: 08/21/2018 
  

 
CSEA: Kristi Ehrhardt, Eric Schmid, Rana Sakkab, Rolinda Christman, Gloria Rivas, and 
            William Hale   
            Absent:  Mike Hammer  
             
DISTRICT:  Tony Limoges, Matt Murphy, Jay Holmes, Hannah Anderson, and Barbara Patterson 
 
 
California School Employees Association “CSEA” and District Management “District” negotiation 
teams have mutually composed, reviewed and approved this communication. 
 
We are very pleased to announce a tentative agreement was reached by the California School 
Employees Association (CSEA) and the Rocklin Unified School District. Below are the details. 
 

1. 2017-18 
a. Effective July 1, 2017, increase to CSEA Salary Schedule by 1.4%.  
b. A .5 % one-time off-schedule payment 

 
2. 2018-19 

a. Effective July 1, 2018, increase to CSEA Salary Schedule by 3.3%.  
b. A .25% one-time off-schedule payment 
c. Should any other bargaining group receive additional compensation above the agreed 

package (4.7% ongoing for all members, .75% one-time-money), the same 
compensation will be afforded to CSEA as well. 

 
This represents a two-year total compensation package offer of 5.45%. 
 
The agreement will now be submitted first to the union membership for a ratification vote and then 
to the RUSD Board of Trustees for approval. There are more than 350 outstanding employees 
represented by CSEA in the Rocklin Unified School District.  
 
 


